
Temple Town Hall Advisory Committee 
Final Minutes, May 8, 2012 

 
Present: Ted Petro, Dick Keuper, Ron Pulos, Dick Benotti, Connie Kieley, Sydney 
Thomas. 
 
1. The Minutes of the October 24, 2012 meeting of the Committee were approved. 

 
2. The Committee members unanimously endorsed the reappointment of Ron 
Pulos. Connie advised the Committee that Julie Middleton is interested in joining 
the Committee as the replacement for Honey Hastings, who wishes to step down. 
All agreed to accept Julie, if she does indeed apply for Committee membership. 
 
3. The group unanimously voted to continue with our current officers, i.e., Connie 
as Chair, Ron as Vice-Chair, and Sydney as Secretary. 
 
4. Maintenance Issues: 
 

A. Although our current cleaning person, Lisa Norhrup, prefers using her own 
vacuum cleaner, the Committee agreed to purchase a vacuum for the Town Hall. 
Occasionally those using the Hall, e.g. the Drama Club, want to clean an area and a 
vacuum should be available to them. 
 
B. Dick reported that the front hall light switch needs a cover to prevent people 
from using it and inadvertently altering the lighting arrangement. Dick will buy 
covers for that switch and also for the one in the Annex. Dick also reported that 
Junior Thompson will refinish the main hall floor -- he suggests that it be done 
sometime in the middle of the summer. 
 
C. Ted and John Kieley will be doing some touchup painting on the exterior of 
the Hall. 
 
D. Connie noted that she is concerned about the oil odor that is sometimes 
noticeable in the meeting room. Dick said he would check with Pinney regarding 
the furnace cleaning schedule. 

 
5. The Committee explored the possibility of erecting a standing “Temple Town 
Hall”sign in front of the building. Connie suggested that, from such a sign, a 
detachable portion could be hung which would announce upcoming events in the 
Hall. The group generally agreed that such a sign would be awkward, and since its 
main purpose would be to announce upcoming events, a nice-looking sandwichboard 
type sign would better serve the purpose. 
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